January 16 2011
Dear Family and friends,

It has been a while since my last update. The reason why, is because my school has started. And that includes a lot of preparations. I won’t start there with sharing, I’ll go back to my Christmas break. 

My Christmas break was difficult for me. This was the second Christmas that I spend in a foreign country and without my family. So I started my Christmas break like that, but things changed.
A friend from Holland came over and was able to show him around LA and other areas. That was awesome. Then me my friend and two girls who are staff with me in LA got invited to spend Christmas with a family that I got to know in church. This family was such a blessing to my friends and me. Even though I wasn’t with my real family, it still felt like I was part of a family. The way they loved us was amazing. We saw God bless us trough this family in ways we could never had expected. God is so amazing.
So in the end my Christmas break was so amazing! 
At the end of the break I had to start working on preparations for the school because we started the school at January 8th. Now it was getting exciting! 

Students started coming in, schedules came to exist and we started having more staff training.  I never got more excited for anything in my life. Well maybe we I was able to drive my motorcycle for the first time. 

So all the students have arrived right now and we finished our first official week of lectures. We got 38 students from 10 different countries. It is so amazing to have all these young people coming to one place for one purpose.  The students are having the most amazing time of there life and so do I. It is amazing to see what they are learning in this school besides the stuff that they are learning in class. They got their worlds rocked!!

I’m super busy with helping the students with all the stuff that their learning and guiding them into the right directions. It is so amazing that I’m able to have that opportunity, I feel truly blessed. 

I know were I’ll be leading a team to. And the country is….: HAITI!!                  I’m super excited to go there. Even though it is a 4th world country. I’m truly blessed to go there, love on those people and help them with what ever I can. I probably will give you guys more information on Haiti in a special edition update. 

There are so much details that I would love to share with you, but if I do that you would be reading for another two days. 

I also posted some new photo’s on my website so please look at those. Also I’m always happy to receive emails/encouragements/pictures/letters or anything that reminds me of home or you who support me.


Be blessed and loved!
